

Willis Elementary PTO Minutes

5/7/2024

Starting time: 5:05 PM

Kathy Price, Principal, Dr.Katie Fradley, Assistant Principal Colleen Laughlin, Treasurer, Mindy Buckley, Secretary

PTO Meeting 2023/2024

Principal Report & Updates- Kathy Price

- 1) Welcome everyone this is last meeting of the year
- 2) TSA- field trip, Thankful for the PTO for helping with cost
- 3) Staff interviews- retirements, teachers & other positions changing- some leaving & others are taking a leave of absence for various reasons
- 4) Thank you to our wonderful PTO board this year. It has been bumpy, but we could not do the things we get to do without you.

School Events

Mother/Son- Jennifer King/Sylwia Ok

Thank you for a fun & successful event. There were about 240 people. The event was under budget by \$200. PTO purchased the movie license that will be good through the end of this year.

-Suggestions for Next year- choose the date in advance & have off campus. We had trouble finding a place that could accommodate the amount of people in such short notice.

Field Day- Lisa Scott/Jennifer King

This coming Thursday 1st, 2nd & 3rd grades Friday- 4th, 5th, VPK & Kindergarten

- -Please apply sunscreen & have your child wear their classroom color t-shirt, pack a change of clothes & water bottles
- We have a good amount of volunteers for each station

Staff Appreciation- Samantha Bebee/ Jackie Elmore

- -A huge thank you to all of those that helped make this happen
- -We are so lucky to have such a great staff & families
- -The theme was Groovy
- -Besides spoiling them with breakfast, lunch & other goodies every day they all received a \$50 gift card

Remaining Events-

- -Volunteer Thank You Breakfast is May 16th at 8:45 for all volunteers sponsored by Mrs. Price & Dr. Fradley
- -5th Grade recognition & graduation is on May 21 st
- -VPK- Cap & Gown ceremony will be May 23rd

Financial Report- Colleen Laughlin

Profit & loss are up to date through April 30th

- -Willis Kindness Fund, Spirit Nights
- -Field Day should be under budget
- -Purchased paper towel holders for the school
- Paper Towels & toilet paper are a huge expense for the school
- -Please refer to the PTO website if you have any questions, all financial reports are posted monthly

PTO Elections for 2024-2025- Congratulations

President-Samantha Beebe Vice President- Jackie Elmore Secretary- Nicole Delany Treasurer-Jennifer Beirau

Meeting adjourned 5:58 PM